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01-03			   Pastoral visit to Hamilton Parish 
01	 11.00 am 	 Holy Qurbana at St. Joseph Syro-Malabar Parish, 	
			   Hamilton
	 12.30 pm	 Interaction with catechism students and youth
	 01.00 pm	 Meeting with Catechism Teachers
	 04.00 pm 	 Parish night at St Alphonsa Syro-Malabar Parish, 	
			   Cambridge 
02	 11.00 am 	 Installation of altar servers and Holy Qurbana at 	
			   St. Joseph Syro-Malabar Parish Hamilton 
	 12.30 pm 	 Solemn Eucharistic Procession 
	 06.00 pm 	 Meeting with parish council members
	 07.00 pm 	 Meeting with members of various Departments 	
			   and Associations 
03	 09.00 am 	 Document verification 
	 12.00 pm	 House visit 
	 07.00 pm	 Ash Monday celebration at St. Joseph Parish, 		
			   Hamilton
	 08.00 p	m 	 Finance council meeting
05	 11.00 am 	 Curia meeting  
06	 08.30 pm 	 CKCC Board Meeting 
09			   Pastoral visit, St. Mary's Kanaya Church, 		
			   Toronto

MARCH 
2025
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	 10.30 am 	 Holy Qurbana at St. Mary's Kanaya Church
	 12.00 pm 	 Meeting with Parish Council Members 
	 01.30 pm 	 Meeting with Catechism Teachers 
	 02.00 pm 	 Document Verification 
10	 07.30 am	 Holy Qurbana at CHF Convent, Mississauga
	 11.15 am	 Monthly Recollection
12 	 11.00 am  	 Curia meeting   
15-16			   Pastoral visit, St. Sacred Heart Kanaya 			
			   Church, London 
15	 06.00 pm	 Meeting with international students 
	 06.30 pm	 Meeting with catechism teachers 
	 07.00 pm	 Holy Qurbana
	 08.00 pm 	 Meeting with parish council members 
16	 10.00 am 	 Interaction with Mission League Members
	 10.30 am	 Interaction with Holy Childhood Members
	 11.00 am	 Holy Qurbana at St. Sacred Heart Kanaya 		
			   Church, London
	 12.30 pm	 Meeting with parish community  
	 01.00 pm	 Meeting with Nurse's Ministry
	 02.15pm	 Meeting with Trustees and Document  
	 	 	 Verifications 
18	 07.30 am 	 Holy Qurbana at AO Convent, Scarbrough  
19	 11.00 am 	 Curia meeting
25	 07.30 am	 Holy Qurbana at CMC Convent, Mississauga
	 11.00 am 	 Curia meeting 
26	 11.30 am 	 Requiem Holy Qurbana at Cathedral 
30	  		  Media Evangelization, Retreat by Shekina at 		
			   Valley of Mother of God, Orangeville
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Prot. No. 008/2025  				    17.02.2025

Pastoral Letter
By the grace of God, Bishop Jose Kalluvelil writes to all priests,  

religious and the faithful of the Eparchy of Mississauga.  
May the grace and peace of the Lord Jesus Christ be with you!

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
We are about to enter the Lent, commemorating Jesus' fasting 

and conquering the temptations of the devil in the desert, to spend 
time in prayer, penance, fasting, and acts of piety. We observe fifty 
days and nights of the Lent from the evening of Pethoortha Sunday 
to the evening of Holy Saturday. "The Spirit led him into the desert. 
He was tempted by the devil and remained there forty days" (Luke 
4:1) is the scriptural foundation for observation of the Lent. And for 
these seven weeks of fasting before the Feast of the Resurrection, 
the Church invites us to self-sanctification by exhorting to prayer 
and charity.

The word 'Lent' means spring season. Hence Lent is a holy 
season when the new spring of God's grace pours down upon the 
withering and lifeless human soul. Lenten season is the time of 
grace in which our lives are to be replenished and rejuvenated with 
the Gospel values  and to eliminate the evils of the flesh and gain 
strength in the spirit, by immersing ourselves in fervent prayer, true 
fasting and compassionate almsgiving. To fast means to be near, to 
dwell with, to be with. Lent is also a time to be with Jesus and dwell 
in Jesus. This Lent should be an effort to be with Jesus in silence, 
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away from loud noises and unnecessary fanfare.
Lent is also a time of 'coming back home'. If we too, like the 

prodigal son, have drifted away from our Father's love and have 
fallen for the worldly pleasures deserting spirituality and holiness, 
then, this is the most appropriate time for us to acknowledge our 
mistakes and come back to the house of our heavenly Father. Let's 
take right decisions and walk back to the paternal love during this 
Lent. Lent is also an opportunity for spiritual growth. During this 
Lent, we should be able to deepen ourselves in the love of God, 
grow in brotherly love, show mercy to the poor and forgive those 
who hurt us. Forgive seventy times, not seven, as Jesus told Peter 
(Matthew 18:22).

A key component of Lent is to abstain from the foods and 
drinks that we love most and are reluctant to avoid. Remember that 
sin and death entered into the lives of human beings through food 
in the Garden of Eden (Genesis 2:16-17). When the people of Israel 
and the prophet Samuel fasted all day before the Lord and prayed 
and confessed the wrongs they had done, then God protected them 
from the hands of the Philistines (1 Samuel 7:6). Similarly, when 
the people of Nineveh fasted and prayed in response to Jonah's call 
for repentance, God withdrew His wrath from them (Jonah 3:9). 
In the wilderness, Jesus defeated the devil by abstaining from the 
material food (Matthew 4:2).

Lent is a time of spiritual warfare. The weapons we must wear 
against the devil in this battle are prayer, reading the Word, and 
above all frequent participation of sacrament of reconciliation and 
Holy Qurbana. Lenten retreats, held in our parishes during Lent, 
are also an opportunity for dying to our old self and becoming a 
new creation. Abstinence from food and intoxicating drinks alone 
does not complete Lent. Abandoning vices, uprooting defilements, 
and practicing virtues are part of Lent. We should be cleansed of 
alcohol addiction, corruption, foul language, and excessive use of 
social media through the Lenten practices

Fasting, prayer, charity and almsgiving are the pillars of the 
Christian life. In addition to fasting and praying during this Lent, 
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let's try to share what we have as much as we can. Pope Francis 
exhorts us in his Lenten reflections: "When we give alms, we share 
in God's care for each of his children. If God helps someone through 
me today, will He not help me in my needs tomorrow? For there is 
no one more generous than God" (Pope Francis, Lenten Reflections, 
2018). In keeping with the Pope's call for sharing, I kindly request 
you to contribute to the Annual Bishop's Appeal (ABA) Collection, 
which you used to give generously on the occasion of the Eparchy 
Day, as a Lenten gift from this year on for the realization of our 
dream of 'a Pastoral Center for the Eparchy'. 

We see a boy who brought five barley breads and two fishes 
only for himself in the Gospel of John (John 6:1-13). That day, when 
the boy shared his bread and fish with Jesus, not only did everyone 
eat and be satisfied, but they were also able to collect 12 baskets 
full of leftover pieces. Even in the midst of the many deprivations 
we experience today, let us share what we have with Jesus. Then 
Jesus will bless us and our Eparchy abundantly.

Therefore, during this 50-day Lent, let us offer the Sunday 
Collection of March 30th, the Sunday after the Pathi Noyembu, 
(Wednesday of the fourth week of Lent) as the Annual Bishop's 
Appeal (ABA) Collection. Pathi-Noyembu reminds us that we should 
observe the remaining days of Lent with more devotion and zeal. 
Keeping this thought in mind, we pray that this season of Lent may 
be days of self-purification, renewal and charity.

				    Lovingly in Christ,   

				     	
					     Mar Jose Kalluvelil  
 				    Bishop, Eparchy of Mississauga

 
NB:  This Pastoral letter must be read during the Holy Qurbana in all Parishes,        	
        Missions and Holy Qurbana Centers of our Eparchy on March 02, 2025.
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Monthly Recollection
Monthly recollection of the Priests and Sisters for the month 

of March will be conducted on March 10, 2025. The spiritual sharing 
will be done by Rev. Fr. Plogen Kannampuzha, Pastor, St. Mary’s 
Syro-Malabar Church, London and the adoration by AO Sisters.  

Live and Learn 2025
This is to inform that the live and learn of 2025 of our Rev. 

Fathers will be held from August 04 – 08, 2025 at London. Rev Fr. 
Plogen Kannampuzha will be hosting this event. 

Sargasandhaya 2025
The Syro-Malabar Catholic Eparchy of Mississauga is 

organizing Sargasandhya 2025, a magnificent cultural extravaganza 
event celebrating the 10th anniversary of its establishment in 
Canada. This momentous occasion promises a spectacular display 
of faith, creativity, and community spirit. The event highlights are 
“THE ETERNITY” the largest Malayalam Biblical Musical Drama 
featuring over 200 local artists on stage and “THE REDEMPTION” A 
Broadway-style English musical performed by talented youth. The 
event is set to take place on September 13, 2025, at the Canada Event 
Centre at Whitby, Oshawa, under the banner of Divine Academy. 
The Purpose of Sargasandhya 2025 is to showcase our collective 
identity as one Syro- Malabar Catholic community, propagating 
the Eucharistic spirituality in the Decennial Year, celebrating local 
talents, strengthening the pastoral ministry of the Eparchy. At its 
heart, this community event aspires to bring every parish within the 
Eparchy of Mississauga together as one united family, raising funds 
to strengthen the pastoral ministry of the Eparchy. This is not just 
a theatrical production but the collective expression of our shared 
faith, mission, and belonging to something greater than ourselves.
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NURSES MINISTRY

HOPE 
The Nurses ministry of the 

Eparchy of Nurses Ministry, Eparchy 
of Mississauga, conducted a session to 
support those parents who are facing 
challenges in their lives to take care of their children and to support 
them spiritually It was a wonderful 
initiation from the Nurses Ministry and 
the session was led by Br.Santhosh T, 
Christeen Retreat Centre, Kerala, on 
February 22nd 
from 8:00 PM to 
9:00 PM. Blessed 
with the presence 
of His Excellency 
Bishop Mar 
Jose Kalluvelil, 
Fr.Daris Cherian 
Moolayil, and  
Sr. Josy.
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DIVINE PATHWAY
Canada Nurses Ministry organized a half day formation 

program on Feb. 22nd at St. Joseph Syro-Malabar Parish Oshawa 
led by Fr. Joyal Joseph.

Monthly Prayer

The Nurses Ministry continues to conduct monthly prayer 
meetings with all regions across Canada. 

Daily Online Zoom Prayer
Nurses from all over Canada continue to pray online for all the 

nurses and the whole world every day at 3 pm. 

Prayer Meetings 
All regions joined in the monthly prayer on meeting every 

Monday from 8.30 pm to 10.30 pm. Every first Monday, the 
international resource team gives the Word of God.

Marian Chain Rosary
Most of the regions conducted chain Rosary on 13th November 

from 5:30 am to 6:00pm which prayed for the parish, the Catholic 
Church, all the nurses around the world, all the leaders, world peace 
and the souls of purgatory.
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Special Events
●	 Most of the nurse’s ministry service held a zoom 

meeting with national and international coordinators to discuss 
about, how to improve the active participation in ministry level.

●	 Night Vigil: To experience the Love of God, Nurses 
from all the regions actively participated in the night vigil took 
place through online on February 21st from 11:30 pm to February 
22nd 1:30 am led by international team.

●	 Eucharistic Adoration: Pray, meditate, give gratitude, 
sit in silence, focusing on Christ's presence. The powerful way to 
deepen one’s relationship with Christ, reflect on His sacrifice, and 
seek spiritual nourishment.

●	 Regions conducted House visits and prayers of the 
sick. 

●	 Members of Nurses ministry Mississauga, expressed 
heartfelt appreciation to Sister Mercy Antony CHF for her 
dedicated service as the Animator for over two years. Rev. Fr. 
Augustine Kallungatharayil took a moment to thank Sr. Mercy for 
her outstanding support to the ministry during her tenure and 
announced that Rev. Sr. Maria Josy will be stepping in as the new 
Animator for the Ministry.

This period highlighted the ministry’s commitment to 
spiritual growth, unity, and service. Through consistent prayer 
practices, active church participation, and meaningful events, 
members contributed significantly to the spiritual and communal 
life of the church.
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ISSSAC

Enhancing Quality of Life for the Aging Generation- 
One step forward

	 February was another productive month for ISSSAC, with new 
themes introduced in Wellness Clinics and expanded community 
engagement through new initiatives. As a proud member of Good 
Food Organizations, ISSSAC welcomes the support of The Slaight 
Foundation, which will strengthen us to support food security 
for newcomers and those struggling. This support will help us to 
reach more people, providing 
emergency food and resources at 
critical times.

Wellness Clinic on Managing 
and Optimizing Medications 
Safely.

The fifth Wellness Clinic 
addressed a long-standing 
concern among seniors—safe and 
effective medication management. 
Led by Mrs. Rose Mary Margaret, 
Senior Pharmacist, the session 
provided valuable insights into 
how medications work in the 
body, emphasizing the importance 
of preventing harmful drug 
interactions and enhancing their 
effectiveness.

Key Takeaways Included
●	 Personalized Medication Management: Regularly 

reviewing prescriptions with family physicians and pharmacists 
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to make necessary adjustments based on age, health status and 
lifestyle.

●	 Preventing side effects: Identifying and managing 
issues like dizziness, confusion, or digestive discomfort to improve 
overall well-being.

●	 Memory and Medication challenges: Implementing 
strategies to ensure consistent and 
safe medication intake for those 
facing memory-related difficulties.

Upcoming Wellness Clinics
"An Active Living Formula for 

Older Adults".
A trained physiotherapist 

will lead a session on essential 
body movements and exercises, 
promoting strength, mobility, and 
overall well-being for older adults.

Green Future Project
As a Good Food Organization, ISSSAC is committed to enhancing 

food security by supporting home-
based and community gardens, 
empowering families to grow fresh 
vegetables and fruits. The Toronto 
Regional Centre is launching the 
Green Future Initiative, promoting 
sustainable gardening and land-
based activities to expand access to 
fresh produce based on community 
needs.

In collaborative initiative 
with ISSSAC St. Thomas Forane 
Parish, Scarborough, will collect 
and distribute vegetable seeds and 
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seedlings to households while establishing a community garden on 
the church campus. This initiative will encourage intergenerational 
collaboration, bringing youth and adults together to cultivate 
healthy greens, vegetables in great demand, and other produce.

ISSSAC aims to support individuals and families in parishes 
with limited food access. Our recognition as a member of Good Food 
Organizations Canada strengthens our advocacy for community 
well-being and sustainable food solutions.

First Steps Program designed to empower newcomers and 
families, ensuring they feel supported and equipped to embrace 
their new journey in Canada. It provides culturally appropriate, 
inclusive services and pastoral care tailored to their needs through 

FAMILY APOSTOLATE

Marriage Preparation Course (February 2025)
The Family Apostolate of the Eparchy of Mississauga conducted 

the Marriage Preparation Course from Feb 22 to 24, with a total 
of 60 participants. The course was designed to provide essential 
knowledge and guidance for couples preparing for marriage, 
covering various important topics related to marital life.

The course featured with an esteemed group of instructors 
from the MPC Teaching Staff, who delivered engaging sessions on 
different aspects of marriage and family life. 

The course covered important aspects of Sacrament of 
Matrimony ranging from Sacramentality of marriage, aspects of male 
and female psychology and its influence in marriage, importance of 
prayer life, family budgeting, sexual morality, Canon law, parenting, 
communication in marriage life and Syro- Malabar Marriage Rite.

Participant feedback for the course was overwhelmingly 
positive. The attendees expressed their gratitude for the 
comprehensive content, expert instructors, and engaging delivery. 
The course provided them with valuable knowledge, skills, and 
insights to better navigate their journey into marriage and family 
life.
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Upcoming Events
1.Eucharistic song singing contest:  Each parish needs to 

conduct their own competitions and select two winners. The 
deadline is March  31,2025 to send the winners name to Mathruvedi 
of Eparchy using the following email. (mathruvedhiem@gmail.com)

Marriage Preparation Course,
March 15,16&17 2025 - Venue: St. Mary’s Church London
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 Feast of St. Sebastian 
On Monday, January 

20, the Feast of St. 
Sebastian was celebrated 
at the Cathedral with a 
solemn Holy Qurbana 
celebrated by Rev. Fr Harold 
Ambattupadavil followed 
by Ladeenj and Festal 
Prayers. The parishioners 
also had the opportunity to 
offer Kazhunnu on that day.

2000 “Our Father”: 
- On Saturday, January 25, 
‘Our Father’ Prayers were 
offered at the Cathedral for 
the special intentions of the 
Pastoral Visit, families and 
children of our Parish.

Extraordinary Ministry of Holy Communion - Oath 
     On Sunday, January 26, the Oath taking Ceremony for 
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the Extraordinary Ministry of Holy Communion was conducted 
before the 8.30 am Holy Qurbana. Sr. Pauline CHF and Maneesh 
George were installed as the new Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion after the completion of their training Programs.

Talk & Adoration
The Holy Qurbana, Talk, and Adoration on Friday as 

preparation for Pastoral Visit and Jubilee Year 2025 were led by 
Fr. Roni George VC; Director of Toronto Divine Retreat Centre on 
January 31. 

*Pastoral Visit 2025*
 The Pastoral Visit of His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil at the 

St. Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga was conducted from February 
6 – 9, 2025. During this visit, His Excellency held various meetings, 
interacted with the parishioners and updated them about the future 
projects of the Eparchy.

The Pastoral Visit started on Thursday, February 6 whereby 
His Excellency visited the homes of the seniors in our community 
and spent time reminiscing with them. Following this, on February 
7, His Excellency visited the Cathedral Office and verified all the 
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records and documents 
in the presence of 
the Vicar, Asst. Vicar, 
Trustees and Office 
Staff. On the same night 
itself, His Excellency 
celebrated Holy Qurbana 
for the youth & children 
and thereafter, held an 
interactive session with 
them. 

On the next day, 
the trustees officially 
welcomed His Excellency 
into our Cathedral on 
behalf of the entire 
community and His 
Excellency celebrated 
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the Holy Qurbana thereafter. Afterwards, there was a meeting with 
the Parish Council, Catechism Teachers and finally, the leaders and 
animators of all Associations and Ministries in the parish. On the 
last day of the Pastoral Visit, His Excellency celebrated Qurbana and 
then, interacted with both the adults and children, meanwhile also 
answering any questions or concerns they raised. In the evening of 
the same day, His Excellency met with the leaders of both SMYM 
National & International to listen to their concerns and offered his 
valuable advice on these topics.

Inauguration of the Jubilee Year 2025
The highlight of the Pastoral Visit was the Inauguration of 

the Jubilee Year 2025 and the opening 
of the Holy Door, thereby declaring the 
St. Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga as 
a pilgrim center. His Excellency was 

received by our Vicar, Rev. 
Fr. Augustine and following 
the rituals, His Excellency 
cut the ribbon, recited 
the Prayer of Jubilee and 
processed through the 
Holy Door followed by 
the faithful and this was 
followed by the lighting of 
the Jubilee Lamp.
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SMYM National
*Friday Fire Gatherings* 
SMYM has held Friday Fire Gatherings every Friday, providing 

an opportunity for youth engagement and spiritual enrichment. 
During these gatherings, we organized interactive games for 
the children and invited various speakers to lead spiritual talks, 
praise and worship sessions, and other faith-based activities. This 
allows us to be able to keep the children of the church closer to 
us as they grow up, and their support is what makes us who we 
are. Thank you for everyone's continued support in making what 
we do a success. On Friday, February 7, Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil 
celebrated Holy Qurbana with the youth in the Kannampuzha, 
following which he shared a talk, had a Q & A session. This was a 
time for the youth to engage with Bishop and ask any questions 
that they had, for which Bishop had fulfilling answered. The night 
ended with a beautiful adoration. Thank you to all our youth who 
joined us for this evening and made it a memorable one. On Sunday, 

February 9, from approximately 3:30 pm to 5 pm, as a part of the 
Pastoral Visit, a meeting was held with Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil 
and SMYM National Team to discuss key topics related to the 
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SMYM’s activities and future initiatives. SMYM International was 
also present, providing additional insights and perspectives on 
broader collaboration.

On February 22nd, SMYM hosted Winter Wonderland Season 
3, which was a great success. In the event, many youth and children 
joined us, and we had a huge participation from a lot of youngsters. 
We had around 15 games running. They also had a great food booth, 
with lots of delicious snacks and meals served. We got over 100 
people to take part in the event. Winners took home grand prizes. 
This time we had a new variety of games that everyone enjoyed, 
and we were glad to get a great response from everyone. Thank you 
to everyone for the support!

Jesus Kids, HCA, CML Associations 

 Jesus Kids 
Jesus Kids animators online meeting was held on 16 Jan 2025 

from 9.30 pm onwards to plan for the month of February.
Jesus Kids conducted the February month session based on 

the theme Eucharist- Central part of Family life on February 7 after 
the usual 7.30 pm Holy Qurbana. The order of the activity session 
was Jesus Kids prayer, attendance, theme-based talk and PPT 
presentation by Jesus kids Leaders Anabella Lalu and Alphonsa 
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Shinobi and as well as coloring activity, action song and concluding 
prayer.

   As part of Bishop’s Pastoral Visit, Tincy Biju and Susha 
Vincent represented Jesus Kids team and took part in the Executive 
members meeting of various ministries and associations with His 
Excellency on 8 Feb 2025 at the Kannampuzha hall from 4.30 pm 
onwards. During the meeting Susha Vincent presented the short 
report of Jesus Kids activities for the academic year 2024-2025.      

HCA
The HCA Activity Day for the month of February was 

conducted on February 7, 2025, at St. Alphonsa Cathedral following 
the Holy Qurbana at 7:30 pm. The event saw the participation of 
approximately 25 children along with the four animators. The 
session featured a presentation on the origin of Valentine’s Day, 
focusing on the life of St. Valentine. Additionally, children learned 
about St. Mariam Thresia and her contributions to the faith. The 
significance of Family Day was also highlighted, drawing connections 
to the Holy Family and its importance in Christian life. The children 
actively engaged in the discussions, asking insightful questions and 
responding to queries from the animators. The session concluded 
with a time of adoration and a special blessing from Fr. Augustine. 

On Saturday, February 8, 2025, as part of Bishop’s Pastoral 
Visit, there was an interaction with the Holy Childhood Association 
along with other parish associations & ministries. Six of the HCA 
animators were present for the meeting. During the visit, a brief 
report outlining the association`s activities was presented to 
provide an overview of its initiatives and progress.

CML
The CML mem-
bers along with 
the animators 
gathered on Feb-
ruary 7, 2025 for 
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the monthly activity after the 7:30 PM Holy Qurbana. An interactive 
session was held on Eucharistic miracles and saints to encourage 
the children to lead Eucharistic cantered life.  

On February 8, the CML animators along with other 
associations’ animators spent time with Mar. Jose Kalluvelil, during 
his pastoral visit and shared the vision and mission of the Pious 
Associations in our parish. 

Animators' Meeting with Fr. Augustine
	 A meeting for the animators of Jesus Kids, HCA, and CML 
was held on Friday, February 14, 2025, following the Holy Qurbana. 
The discussion focused 
on planning future activi-
ties, strategies to enhance 
children’s participation 
in association events, and 
methods to foster future 
leadership within the 
community.

On February 14, a 
meeting was held for the Pious Associations’ animators including 
the CML animators with Fr. Augustine to discuss and plan the 
programs and activities to be organized in the future.

Catechism Department
“Faith is passed on by contact, from one person to another, 

just as one candle is lit from another.” – Pope Francis
On February 8, 2025, H.E. Mar Jose Kalluvelil, Bishop of the 

Eparchy of Mississauga, visited St. Alphonsa Cathedral for a Pastoral 
Visit. The gathering was led by Fr. Augustine Kallumkatharayil 
(Pastor), Fr. Francis Samuvel (Associate Pastor), and the catechism 
core team, with the presence of catechism teachers. The session 
provided an opportunity to reflect on the current state of catechism, 
challenges faced by our youth, and the future of faith formation 
within the parish.
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The Bishop’s Address emphasized faith retention, making 
catechism relevant, and the need for stronger teacher formation. 
The Action Points discussed includes strengthening teacher 
commitment, encouraging family involvement, expanding faith 
resources, and supporting youth leadership. The session concluded 
with a vote of thanks and a renewed commitment to nurturing faith, 
fostering a strong Syro-Malabar Catholic identity, and creating a 
welcoming parish community for all.

Legion of Mary
We gather every Sunday after 8.30 am Holy Qurbana for the 

weekly prayer. On February 1, we gathered before the Blessed 
Sacrament for Holy Hour and prayed from 2 pm to 3 pm. The 
monthly report was submitted to the commitium on January 23. 
The Legion of Mary members participated in 2000 ‘Our Father’ 
prayer on January 25. One member also participated in the rosary 
apostolate in a school. In addition to that, the members participated 
in ‘Bible in a Year Program’, Group Rosary and Bible Study.

The monthly in-person gathering took place on Sunday, 
February 2, following the 8:30 am Holy Qurbana with 26 attendees. 
During the meeting, members expressed heartfelt appreciation 
to Sr. Mercy Antony CHF for her dedicated service as the Nurses 
Ministry Animator for over two years. As a token of gratitude, 
she was presented with a thoughtful gift. Rev. Fr. Augustine 
Kallumkatharayil also took a moment to thank Sr. Mercy for her 
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outstanding support to the Nurses Ministry during her tenure. 
Refreshments, coffee and snacks were also provided. Additionally, 
Fr. Augustine announced that Rev. Sr. Maria Josy will be stepping 
in as the new Animator for the ministry. The members extended a 
warm and enthusiastic welcome to Sr. Josy as she assumed her new 
role.

This month's prayer tool is the Tears of Blood Rosary, with 
each member of our prayer team—comprising 30 dedicated 
individuals—committed to offering this powerful prayer daily. Our 
intentions include the Catholic Church, the souls in purgatory, all 
nurses around the world, the leaders of the nursing ministry, and 
the specific needs of our parish.

In addition to this, our team members faithfully participate 
in Eucharistic Adoration every Tuesday through Friday, from 
10:30 AM to 12:30 PM, at our chapel. This time of deep prayer and 
reflection strengthens our connection with God and supports our 
shared intentions
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Donation Drive for the Sisters of the Poor of Jesus 
Christ

The Pious Association is once 
again active in collaborating with 
the Sisters of the Poor of Jesus 
Christ to provide essential support 
to those in need in the Hamilton 
area. We invited the sisters to our 
parish on Sunday, February 9th 
to collect the donated items from 
our parishioners. We thank all 
parishioners for their generosity.

Pithruvedi – Fathers' Meet
Team Pithruvedi went on 

their Winter Residential Fellowship 
trip to Niagara. It was a wonderful opportunity to come together, 
celebrate our faith, share our thoughts, and strengthen our bonds 
of friendship.
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Nurses Ministry Gathering
The Nurses Ministry gathered for their monthly meeting at 

the Sacred Heart Church on 2nd February 2025.

First Holy Communion
Tara Ann Joseph, daughter of Joseph and Anu Immanuel (St. 

Chavara Unit) celebrated First Holy Communion on 8th February 
2025 in Kerala, India. God bless her abundantly!
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Faith and fellowship through the chilly embrace of 
winter…

Despite the chilly embrace of winter, February was a month 
of warmth, unity, and vibrant community life for most of the 
parishioners through faith-filled liturgical celebrations, promoting 
parish’s charitable initiatives, and a refreshing breakfast fundraiser 
who came together to strengthen their spiritual bonds and to 
reiterate support the church. The month was a testament to our 
shared commitment to faith, service, and fellowship led by Rev.Fr. 
Baiju Chakkery, our pastor, Fr. Shijo Karickal, Assoc.Pastor, Veena 
Louis, and Saji Thomas Trustees.

Parish Council Meeting
The Parish Council at its meeting on February 8, outlined 

plans to enhance the Car Lottery Fundraiser by expanding outreach 
efforts to neighboring communities and family units for greater 
participation.

Lenten Retreat: The council also finalized the schedule for the 
Lenten Retreat, scheduled for March 14–16, focusing on spiritual 
renewal and deeper faith enrichment.

Model Vegetable Garden: A proposal to provide low-cost 
vegetable plants and potted seedlings for backyard gardens was 
end. Parish in association with the ISSSAC’s Green Future Initiative, 
a model vegetable garden will also be established on the church 
premises, supporting food security efforts promoted by ISSSAC.
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Syro Malabar Sports Academy Toronto (SMSAT) 
launches First Training Handbook

SMSAT has 
introduced its first 
Training Handbook 
for the Badminton 
program, developed 
by their Coach Biju 
Kannampuzha. Belent 
Mathew Presented 
the Handbook to two 
students who are 
getting training in Badminton. The book aims to provide structured 
guidance to enhance the skills and performance of young players. 

 Mission Quiz Winner announced
Simy Sam Cheeran, of Francis Xavier Unit was adjudged as a 

Winner in the Mission Quiz, organized by the Syro Malabar Catholic 
Church globally. Congratulations to Simi who has bagged third place 
for the Quiz at the Eparchial level. 

CATECHETICAL CORNER
Despite recurring snowstorms and challenging weather on 

two consecutive Sundays, catechism classes continued through 
virtual classrooms, ensuring uninterrupted learning with a 
commendable turnout across all grades.

Prayers for Pope Francis
Together with millions of Catholics worldwide, on Sunday, 

February 23, our students joined in special prayers for the well-
being of Pope Francis, uniting in faith for his recovery.

Eparchial Decennial Contests
Congratulations to Sanjana Santhosh and Ann Cristy Binoy, 

who emerged as Forane-level winners in the Elocution Contest, 
organized as part of the Eparchial Decennial Celebrations.
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Bible Arts Festival
The Bible Arts Festival, 

featuring a variety of artistic 
events inspired by Biblical themes, 
parables, and verses, will be held on 
March 7, 8, and 9, coinciding with 
March Break. This event provides 
students with a unique platform to 
explore the Bible through creative 
expression. With over 175 students 
already registered, enthusiasm is 
growing for what promises to be an 
engaging and enriching experience. 
Winners will receive well-deserved 
prizes and recognition.

Efforts are in full swing to ensure 
another successful mega event, with 
various teams led by Biju Davis (Principal), Joshy Varghese, Biji 
Mary, and Sr. Jyothy (Vice Principals), Rajeev Jose, Princy Robbins, 
Magna James, Jincy Anu, Neethu Devasia, Treesa Varghese, Shradha 
Tony, Mary John, and Alex Kurishummoottil (Parent and Teacher 
Representatives), along with General Coordinators Anu Thomas 
and Binoy Sasthampadavil.

‘Loonie with Love’ – Lenten 
Charity Drive

Continuing a cherished 
tradition, students will be 
encouraged to contribute at least a 
Loonie during every Sunday Mass, 
offering their donations during 
the Offertory Collection to support 
charitable causes. This year’s 
campaign officially kicks off on 
Sunday, March 2., 2025
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PARISH JUNIOR CHOIR: GROWING IN HARMONY
The Parish Junior Choir continues to enrich liturgical 

celebrations with their dedication and weekly practice sessions. 
With the recent addition of 15 new members, the choir now has a 
strong ensemble of 40 young voices.

Guided by committed youth leaders, including Arun 
(Keyboardist) and senior high schoolers Irene, Joanna, Kezia, and 
Teresa Maria, the choir remains actively engaged in refining their 
musical talents of aspiring singers and enhancing the worship 
experience.

The Junior Choir continues to engage the whole community 
and have gained the confidence to perform with precision and 
enthusiasm. Their commitment and passion showcase them as an 
inspiring example of youth participation in the life of the Church.

The dedication and exemplary leadership of their animators, 
Roy Arecatt and Neethu Siji, and the unbridled support of Fr. 
Baiju and Fr.Shijo continue to strengthen the group, earning them 
accolades week after week!

Altar Servers Orientation
More than 30 members of the Altar Servers team attended 

a second orientation program to get themselves familiar with the 
celebration of our Liturgy. Sr. Jessy AO led the session. 

SMYM- Membership drive:  
SMYM International launched its membership drive for the 

year on February 5 with the goal of attracting new youth members 
in the community. A Google form created for this purpose is 
available on its social media pages until March 5. The executive 
committee meeting presided over by Fr. Shijo Karickal on February 
2 discussed proposals for various activities for the year this year. 
Following the Membership drive, a new team will be elected to 
lead the organization. The new team will coordinate the proposed 
activities.
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A Eucharistic Adoration
The monthly Adoration organized on February 23, after the  

evening Mass was  led by SMYM Executive and Pastoral Council 
member Neethu Jaimon. 

SANTARTS: NURTURING TALENT IN MUSIC AND DANCE
Santarts, the Parish School of Arts, 

continues to attract enthusiastic learners 
through its vibrant music and dance 
programs. Expanding its offerings, Indian 
Classical Dance has now been added to 
the regular curriculum alongside Piano 
and Guitar programs. Dance classes, led 
by the talented  Maria Babu, take place on 
Thursdays from 7 PM to 8 PM. 

Santarts remains committed to 
excellence in music education, offering 
Royal Conservatory of Music (RCM) 
curriculum for Piano which prepares them 
for recitals, church choir and external 
performances. A performance-based 
curriculum is followed for  Guitar. Under 
the guidance of Dr. Valsan Chandy, 35 
students are currently enrolled in these 
programs, with classes held on Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Fridays.

With a deep commitment to 
nurturing young talent, Rajeev Jose, the 
Coordinator, and Sr. Jessy AO, the Animator, 
actively engage in identifying students’ 
needs and ensuring they receive the best 
guidance and support.

SYRO MALABAR SPORTS ACADEMY TORONTO – 
WHERE CHAMPIONS ARE MADE

The Syro Malabar Sports Academy Toronto (SMSAT), founded 
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in 2023, proudly serves as the Parish Sports School. Operating 
under the motto “Serving up Faith and Fitness,” SMSAT offers a 
unique program that integrates sports, community, and spiritual 
growth. The academy provides structured coaching for a total 
of 75 children in Soccer, Basketball, Volleyball, and Badminton, 
welcoming youth of all ages. Training sessions are held on Tuesdays 
at a well-equipped school sports facility conveniently located near 
the church.

This initiative promotes physical, mental, and social well-
being, fostering an environment where children learn teamwork, 
respect, and discipline while embracing the spiritual values instilled 
by the Church. Through sports, SMSAT encourages young athletes 
to build confidence, fitness, and strength, supporting their overall 
development.

A significant milestone was achieved with the introduction of 
a Training Handbook for the Badminton program, designed by Biju 
Kannampuzha. This professionally developed manual serves as a 
valuable resource, providing structured guidance to enhance the 
skills and performance.

On Mondays, both youth and adults come together for sports, 
strengthening community bonds and promoting physical and 
mental well-being. Youth players engage in basketball, while adults 
play badminton and volleyball, with all sessions open to church 
members.

Movie Night
As part of its commitment to community-building, SMSAT 

hosted a movie night, offering an inspiring and entertaining 
experience for young minds through meaningful stories and 
Christian values.
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Inter Church Soccer Tournament
In a historic first for the Syro-Malabar 

community in Canada, SMSAT is also organizing 
a U-14 Soccer Tournament, fostering teamwork, 
shared values, and a strong, vibrant community.

PITHRUVEDI AND MATHRUVEDI TO 
STRENGTHEN COMMUNITY BONDING

Pithruvedi and Mathruvedi, the parish 
forums for fathers and mothers, continued to take 
a lead role in engaging the community and mobilizing resources. 

Fundraiser Breakfast: A breakfast fundraiser was successfully 
organized  after the morning Masses on February 23. The proceeds 
will support various parish events and encourage greater 
participation.

Earlier this month, the Executive Committee presided over 
by Fr. Baiju Chakkery discussed ways to enhance parishioners’ 
involvement in key events. Being the Jubilee Year, Pithruvedi will 
promote the Annual Pilgrimage to Martyrs' Shrine and the March 
for Life, a public advocacy event held after Easter to uphold the 
dignity of life and the rights of the unborn. They will also host a 
Family Eucharistic Quiz in celebration of the Year of the Eucharist 
in the Eparchy of Mississauga, later this year.

Along with Pithruvedi President Binoy Sasthampadavil, 
and Secretary Jobin Mathew, a core team led by Rajesh Thomas, 
Parish Council 
representative 
Justine George 
worked hard  
to coordinate 
the fundraiser 
breakfast. They 
are also actively 
planning for 
the upcoming 
summer events.
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Parish Council Meeting Updates
The Holy Family Parish Council convened on Sunday, February 

23, 2025, following the Holy Mass. The meeting covered various 
important matters. The council reviewed the yearly financial 
statement, ensuring transparency and accountability in financial 
matters. Emphasis was placed on the importance of completing the 
safeguarding policy documents. A date was set for the upcoming 
general body meeting. This gathering will provide an opportunity 
for all parish members to come together and discuss important 
issues. Trustees provided an update on the progress of designing 
a web page for the church account. A committee has been formed 
to oversee its development and ensure it meets the needs of the 
parish. The council reviewed the plans for upcoming feast days. 

Annual Lenten Retreat: April 4th-6th, 2025
The Holy 

Family Parish is 
excited to announce 
the schedule for 
the annual Lenten 
retreat. This special 
event is open to all 
parishioners and 
aims to provide a 
profound spiritual 
experience as we 
prepare for Easter. 
The retreat will take 
place over three 
days.
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Holy Family School Of Catechism Report
Catechism Staff Meeting 	

The Holy 
Family School of 
Catechism held 
two significant 
meetings in 
February 2025, 
focusing on 
the ongoing 
d eve l o p m e n t 
and enrichment 
of the catechism 
program. The 
m e e t i n g s 
c o m m e n c e d 
with spiritual 
sharing led 
by Rosy, a 
d e d i c a t e d 
Grade 7 
teacher. Her 
inspirational words set a contemplative tone and provided a 
meaningful start to the discussions. The primary focus of the first 
meeting was to discuss the procedure for distributing catechism 
assessment report cards to all parents, including the due date. 
During the sconed meeting, reviewed and planned various Lenten 
activities for the students. Teachers were asked to pay closer 
attention to each student's behavior in maintaining proper decorum 
inside the church. Additionally, the timeline for all upcoming events 
for catechism students was announced.

Mega Bible Quiz
The highly anticipated Mega Bible Quiz, initially scheduled for 

an earlier date, has been postponed to Sunday, March 2nd, 2025. 
This event is meticulously designed to cater to both catechism 
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students and teachers, with the 
primary objective of deepening 
their faith and enriching their 
understanding of the Gospel of 
Luke. Four different teams have 
been formed, comprising both 
students and teachers. This 
collaborative approach aims to 
enhance teamwork and shared 
learning experiences. Several 
interactive rounds have been 
included specifically for the 
audience. This feature allows 
everyone present to participate 
and benefit from the event, 
making it a truly communal 
experience.

 Pious Associations (Jesus Kids, HCA, CML)
Prayer Card Distribution 

In association with the January 
monthly association sessions, kids were 
distributed a prayer card to pray over at 
home by their parents.

Monthly Association Session 
Monthly association sessions held on 

February 23 with the topic: Introduction to 
Lenten Season. Class was organized in each 
grade and the Lenten Activity for 
this year’s Lenten Season also 
introduced. 

Lenten Activity 2025
Lenten Activity for the kids 

for this 2025 Lenten Season has 
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been released and activities were planned age appropriately and 
class teachers will keep a track on it. 

Lenten Holy Mass Attendance: Kids are encouraged to attend 
the Holy Mass during Lenten Season by collecting Lenten holy Mass 
stickers, and their attendance will be marked accordingly.

Junior SMYM Lenten Activity: Lenten Mission Walk 
1) Daily Scripture Reading & Reflection – Read one chapter 

from the Acts of the Apostles each day and write a personal 
reflection in a journal.  

2) Parish Lenten Retreat– Attend the parish retreat during 
Lent and take this opportunity to grow spiritually.  

3) Lent Pray40 – The Way (Hallow App – our young adults 
have to follow the Lent Pray40: The Way Hallow App daily prayer 
and reflection and capture the completion screen shot each day.

Lenten Altar: Jesus Kids, HCA, CML
Jesus Kids: Kindness Jar and 

Encounter With Jesus Activity. 
HCA: Kindness Jar & Lenten 

Passport 
CML : Lenten Passport. 

Pithruvedi 
We hosted an amazingly 

successful pithruvedi meeting on 
February 20th 7 p.m. at 1110 Purcell’s 
Cove Road.

1) The meeting started with a few fun games to energize and 
engage Pithruvedi members.

2) A plan to begin supporting Feed Nova Scotia was discussed. 
This plan will be presented at the next meeting, and further steps 
will follow afterward.



Bulletin 2025 49

3) Iwin Chettan presented an accounting report and discussed 
ideas to improve the tea and snacks served in the upcoming Sundays.

Upcoming Events  And Plans
*We discussed hosting a match for badminton on March 13th 

while making sure the court is accessible on that day.
*The next meeting will be scheduled on March 20th.
*Final decision on the pithruvedi members’ picnic will be 

finalized at the next meeting.
*Formation of a volleyball team will take place and will be 

discussed more in the upcoming meetings.
The meeting concluded with delicious chicken biryani 

prepared by Gopan Chettan and this delightful initiative was taken 
by Rintu Chettan and heartfelt gratitude was expressed to all those 
who attended the last meeting

Contribution Reminder
*Each member is reminded to contribute 10 CAD every month 

to the Pithruvedi finance account.
It was discussed that each Pithruvedi member should consider 

joining the Knights of Columbus.

Thanks again to all of you guys who 
attended the last pithruvedi meeting
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Nurses Ministry Report 
The month of February was a month of prayer and preparation 

for the Lenten season.
Our prayer tool for the month was the Apostles Creed. 
We had been taking part in the weekly prayer meetings online.
The mesmerizing experience was to attend the 24-hour chain 

rosary on Feb 19 and 20 and to experience the love of our lord in 
the night vigil on Feb 21 night from 11.30pm to 1.30am.

The special session was led by Br Santhosh T for the special 
kids and families for spiritual support on the theme HOPE. families 
were reached out to experience the benefits from it.

It is indeed a blessed month to prepare ourselves as we enter 
the Lenten season.

CHRIST THE KING PARISH, 
LUNENBERG, NOVA SCOTIA

Holy Mass (February 16, 2025)
The first Holy Mass of 2025 was celebrated with a good 

turnout of parishioners, marking a time for reflection and spiritual 
renewal during Advent. We are grateful for the strong participation 
from the community. During this Mass, we also celebrated the 
baptism of Rinson and Anju's daughter, Elaine, a joyous occasion 
that added to the day’s significance.

	 After the Holy Mass, a small socialization event was organized 
where parishioners could gather and share in fellowship. This time 
of community building was appreciated by all who attended.

	 Starting Remarks As we start the new year, we thank God for 
His blessings and the continued growth of our church community. 
We are grateful for the shared experiences and moments of 
connection that strengthen our bond. We look forward to furthering 
our mission of service and outreach in the future.
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SAINT ANDRE MISSION, 
SYDNEY, NOVA SCOTIA

-	January Month Holy Mass was celebrated in our Mission on 
26th of January by Rev Father Sunny. 

-	The committee meeting was held on 17th of February to 
discuss and plan regarding the Holy Week and Lent period.

-	We are planning to have Holy Mass on Palm Sunday upon 
approval from Father Paul of Parish.

-	We are also planning for Way of Cross on all Fridays during 
the Lent period and it will be shared with our fellow mission 
members upon approval.

Way of Cross is planned for Good Friday in the evening. After 
the Way of Cross, Rice Porridge will be distributed.

-	Easter Mass will be celebrated on 20th of April 2025 at 
4.30 p.m. at our 
mission.

Also, we 
are planning to 
distribute Easter 
Eggs to our fellow 
members after 
the Holy Mass -	
February Month 
Holy Mass will 
be celebrated on 
23rd February at 
4.30 p.m. 
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ST. JOHN MISSION
SAINT JOHN, NEW BRUNSWICK

Holy Mass
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to Fr. Daris for celebrating 

the Holy Mass on February 22, 2025, at Saint Rose Catholic 
Church. It was a spiritually uplifting experience, bringing our 
parish community together in faith and devotion. Our next Mass 
is tentatively scheduled for Saturday, March 8, 2025, at 5:00 PM at 
Saint Rose Catholic Church. We warmly invite everyone to join us in 
worship and fellowship.

Holy Rosary
The Holy Rosary was prayerfully conducted on February 15, 

2025, bringing our parishioners together in devotion. This time of 
prayer allowed us to reflect on the life, death, and resurrection of 
Christ while seeking the intercession of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
We encourage all parishioners to continue this beautiful practice in 
their daily lives.

Way of The Cross (Lenten Season)
During the Mass, Fr. Daris delivered a powerful and inspiring 

message about the significance of the Lenten season and Ash Monday. 
He reminded us that Lent is a sacred time of repentance, reflection, 
and renewal, urging us to embrace prayer, fasting, and almsgiving 
as ways to grow 
closer to God. 
He emphasized 
that Ash Monday 
marks the 
beginning of this 
spiritual journey, 
symbolizing our 
humility and 
dependence on 
God’s mercy. His 
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words resonated deeply with everyone, leaving us motivated to 
make this Lenten season truly meaningful.

As part of our Lenten observance, we are planning to conduct 
the Way of the Cross every Friday at selected parishioners’ homes 
throughout the Lenten season. This devotion, which commemorates 
Christ’s passion and sacrifice, will provide an opportunity for 
deeper spiritual reflection. More details will be shared as plans are 
finalized, and we encourage all parishioners to participate once 
arrangements are confirmed. Let us continue to grow in faith, love 
and unity as we prepare our hearts for Easter. Blessings to all!

ST.THOMAS MISSION
MONCTON, NEW BRUNSWICK

On Saturday, February 15th, 2025, the community gathered 
for the celebration of the Holy Mass at 5:30 PM. The Mass was 
presided over by Rev. Fr. Daris Moolayil and was a solemn and 
spiritually uplifting occasion. Prior to the Mass, the faithful were 
given the opportunity for confession

Following the Holy Mass, a committee meeting was convened 
to discuss various matters concerning the church. The meeting 
served as a platform to review ongoing initiatives, address 
community concerns, and deliberate on future plans for the spiritual 
and communal development of the parish. The discussions were 
productive, and several key points were noted for further action.

Sunday catechism classes continue to be held regularly 
with enthusiastic participation from both students and volunteer 
catechists. Their dedication and commitment have greatly 
contributed to fostering faith formation within the community. The 



54 Eparchy of Mississauga

classes provide an essential foundation for young members of the 
church, ensuring they grow in their understanding of the teachings 
of Christ.

Additionally, special Holy Communion preparation classes 
are being conducted to guide students as they prepare to receive 
their First Holy Communion. Currently, six students are undergoing 
instruction, deepening their understanding of the significant 
sacrament and strengthening their spiritual commitment.

MIRAMICHI SYRO-MALABAR  
COMMUNITY, NEW BRUNSWICK

2025, New Year commenced with beautiful blessings for 
Miramichi Syro Malabar community with a new baby parish 
member and her christening celebrations.

Monthly Holy Rosary was conducted in Johnson’s home on 
15th of February at 8pm followed by a meeting in which the agenda 
was February mass preparations were discussed and allotted 
the responsibilities among parish community. In addition, it was 
decided to celebrate advent and to conduct way of cross in March. 
We celebrated the first holy mass of new year with the baptism of 
Rooha Faustina Robin by the spiritual guidance of Fr. Daris Cherian 
Moolayil at St. Michaels church on 22nd February at 10 am, which 
was started with Holy Rosary. Confessions were offered by Fr. Daris 
Cherian Moolayil before and after mass for all parish members. 

Sincere gratitude to Fr.Daris and all parish community.
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First Holy Communion & Confirmation 2025
Our parish officially began preparations for the First Holy 

Communion and Confirmation sacraments, scheduled for June 28, 

2025, with an initiation ceremony on Sunday, February 9, 2025, 
during the Children's Mass at 11:00 AM.

As part of the preparation, the first class and parent gathering 
took place on February 8 after the 9:00 AM Holy Qurbana. Parents 
and children actively participated, marking the beginning of their 
spiritual journey toward receiving the sacraments.

Eucharistic Year: 24-hour Eucharistic Adoration
On February 1, our parish hosted the monthly 24-hour 

Eucharistic Adoration, providing parishioners with a sacred 
opportunity for individual prayer, reflection, and spiritual renewal. 

Canada Nurses Ministry East Region Hosts Half-Day Formation 
Program
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The Canada Nurses Ministry 
East Region conducted a spiritually enriching Half-Day 

Formation Program on February 22, 2025, at St. Joseph Syro 
Malabar Catholic Church, Oshawa. The event was an opportunity 
for nurses to come together in faith, prayer, and reflection.

The day began with Holy Qurbana at 9:00 AM, followed by 
the main program at 10:30 AM. The session featured a powerful 
message from Rev. Fr. Joyal Joseph, who shared the Word of God and 
guided attendees in deepening their spiritual journey.

The program also included praise and worship, testimony 
sharing, adoration, and fellowship. Participants experienced a 
renewed connection with Christ, embracing His presence in their 
lives. The event concluded with a community lunch, providing time 

for meaningful interactions and strengthening bonds among the 
attendees.

May this formation program 
inspire and uplift all who took part, 
leading them closer to the Lord in 
their personal and professional 
lives.
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Christmas Crib Competition Winners
  Our Parish conducted a Christmas Crib competition, and 

winners were Jimson James and family who took the first prize 
and 2nd prize was shared by Arjun Joseph, Albert Sebastian and 
Deepika H.

Knights of Columbus
The Knights of Columbus organized a variety of activities over 

Christmas. There was a mini-Christmas market in the basement, 
with hot-dog sales, cakes and refreshment. The highlight of the 
evening was a flash mob choreographed by the Parish youth.

   The Knights also conducted a Poster contest for children up 
to Grade 8. There were almost 48 entries, and the winners were 
chosen by a three judge panel.
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Vicars 25th Anniversary of Priestly Ordination
 Our Vicar, Fr Benny 

Thanninilkumthadathil, celebrated his 
25th Anniversary of Priestly Ordination 
on Jan 01st 2025

Catechism Department
Catechism students had their first 

term examinations in January. Then 
they started Solemn communion and 
Chrismation preparation classes for this 
year, on Jan 18th.

SMYM International Youth Bible Writing 
SMYM International Youth  officially announced the start to 

the long-awaited event: Handwritten copy of Bible New Testament. 
The scripture inspired by the Holy spirit is the source of truth and 
guidance to all in this present age. And as such we are to read, 
understand and love the Word of God. Their goal was creating a 
handwritten copy of the New Testament. Through this exercise, 
they are taking time to read carefully, ponder deeply and come to 
appreciate the depth of the Scriptures. Spanning over 5 months, 
everyone was encouraged to select bible sections that they like and 
write them on an A4 size sheet.

Eparchial Decennial Year Contests
Our Eparchy and the Dept of Catechism, have initiated 

the Decennial year quiz competition which is available for all 
parishioners from Grade 4 onwards and including youth and adults. 
Study material is being provided.

Raffle
Raffle sales are active with our team visiting other churches 

who have pledged their whole hearted support. As everyone knows 
the raffle is offering a grand prize of CA$ 50,000 and there are only 
2500 tickets. Tickets cost $50.00 each and the draw is in September 
2025.
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Annual House Blessings
The annual family visit and house blessings were completed 

by the third week of February. These visits helped to know the 
opinions and needs of the families within the parish community 
there by fostering unity and faith within the family.

Parish Night 2025 Preparations
The Parish community enthusiastically commenced its 

preparations for the upcoming Familia 2025.Various committees 
have been formed, and the leaders are selected for the smooth 
functioning of the Parish Night Event. A meeting of the team leaders 
was organised on 9th February and the Parish Council meeting on 
23rd February primarily discussed this agenda.

Faith Promoting Activities
The Holy Communion preparatory classes for the students 

who are receiving the First Holy Communion this year were started 
on 3rd February 2025. The classes are conducted online as well as 
in - person.

Malayalam - English (Manglish) transliterated Holy Qurbana 
books were distributed to the young parishioners. This will help 
them to more actively participate in the Holy Mass.

CML Activities
The CML member students presented St.Jude, St.Deva 

Sahayam Pillai, St.Kuriakose Elias Chavara and St.Francis of Assisi 
as part of the weekly saint presentations this month.
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Prize Distribution
The Christmas 

Bible Verse 
competition was 
held from December 
1st to 25th, during 
which 25 Bible verses 
were shared with the 
Catechism students. 
In the competition, 
8 students won First 
Prize, 1 student 
secured Second 
Prize, 5 students 
received Third Prize, 
and 2 students were 
awarded Consolation 
Prizes.

  Additionally, 
we honored four altar servers and six choir ministry members for 
their dedicated five years of service, offering their time and talents 
in devotion to God and our Church. As a token of appreciation, our 
Vicar presented each of them with a Certificate. The event was 
conducted on Sunday, Feb. 9th, after 11.30 AM Holy Qurbana.
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Door of Hope
“Truly I tell you, 

whatever you bind on 
earth will be bound in 
heaven, and whatever 
you loose on earth will 
be loosed in heaven” 
Mat.18:18

 A solemn opening 
of the Door of Hope (Holy 
Door) took place on the 
9th Sunday before the 
10 AM Holy Qurbana, led by V. Rev. Fr. Jacob. The Catholic Church 
worldwide is celebrating the Jubilee of the Birth of Our Lord Jesus 
Christ.

Friday and Saturday were specifically set aside for confessions, 
allowing the faithful to prepare spiritually and enter with hearts 
purified in holiness. 

 On Sunday at 9.50 AM, we began the special prayers in the 
basement and then proceeded in a solemn procession to the Holy 
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Door. After the prayers and the blessing of the Holy Door, Fr. Jacob, 
the Parish Priest, solemnly opened the door, and all entered through 
it for the Holy Qurbana.

The Feast of Our Lady 
of Lourdes

On February 14th, 
from 7:30PM onwards, there 
was an all- night Adoration 
and recitation of the Rosary 
in honor of the Feast of 
Our Lady of Lourdes. Many 
people participated in 
the event. The Adoration 
concluded the next day 
around 6 AM.

Called to Teach, In-
spired by Faith

On Saturday, the 
15th, after the 9 AM Holy 
Qurbana, we conducted 
a gathering for the 
catechism teachers. Fr. 
Jacob, the Parish Priest, 
addressed the meeting 
and delivered an inspiring 
message to the teachers. 
Fr. Gijo also gave a 
felicitation speech. The 
event included a gift exchange, a few fun games, and experience-
sharing by senior teachers. Around 1 PM, a sumptuous lunch was 
served, after which everyone dispersed.

 Walking Through the Holy Door 
On Friday, the 21st, at 6:15 PM, SMYM gathered to begin their 

pilgrimage in the Jubilee Year by entering through the Holy Door. 
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They prepared themselves through confession. This year, they 
began their pilgrimage by visiting St. Alphonsa Forane Church and 
making solemn entry to it. In a solemn procession, they walked 
toward the Holy Door, where Fr. Gijo prayed for them and blessed 
them in the presence of Fr. Jacob, the parish priest. The group then 
proceeded in procession toward the altar. After the Holy Qurbana, 
SMYM conducted a one-hour Adoration.
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SMYM General Meeting  
On February 2, 2024, the SMYM General Meeting was held, 

bringing together members of our community for an engaging 
and productive discussion. The meeting served as a platform for 
sharing updates, brainstorming new ideas, and strengthening 
our commitment to various initiatives. Attendees expressed their 
enthusiasm for upcoming events and collaboratively developed 
strategies to enhance participation. The vibrant exchange of 
thoughts and experiences truly highlighted the spirit of unity within 

SMYM, and we left the meeting with renewed energy and a shared 
vision for the future. 

Adoration Hosted by SMYM 
The Ignite Adoration on February 7, 2024, was a spiritually 

enriching experience for all who attended. Beginning with a Holy 
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Mass at 5:30 
PM, the evening 
transitioned into a 
powerful Adoration 
led by Noelina 
Bestin, James Saji 
Varghese, and 
Alvina Antu. Fr. 
Jerlin’s blessing 
set a reverent tone 
as participants 
engaged in heartfelt 
intercessions and 
prayed the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet. A 
highlight of the 
evening was the 
insightful talk on 
the Eucharist by 
James Saji Varghese, 
which resonated deeply with attendees. The atmosphere was one 
of devotion and community, leaving everyone uplifted and inspired. 

Blessing of the Holy Articles 
On February 

15, 2024, our church 
witnessed a beautiful 
Blessing of the Holy 
Articles, a heartfelt event 
that enriched our spiritual 
resources. The occasion 
drew a warm gathering 
of parishioners who 
expressed their gratitude 
for the new additions to 
our church’s sacred items. 
We extend our deepest 
thanks to all who contributed to this initiative; your support has 
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been invaluable. The blessings bestowed upon these articles are 
a symbol of our collective faith and commitment to fostering a 
spiritually vibrant community. 

Catechism Department Updates 
Catechism classes are going well and as scheduled in our 

parish and all children are actively involved in the classes 5 children 
from Regina parish are receiving Holy Communion this year and 
attending the online sacrament preparation course biweekly. A 
staff meeting was held on 16th February and various points were 
discussed regarding past activities and future plans like fait fest, 
parish feast, Bishops visit etc..

SMYM Family Day Announcement
SMYM Family Day, held on February 22, 2024, was a resounding 

success, filled with joy, laughter, and community spirit. The event 
featured a variety of activities that brought families and friends 
together, creating lasting memories. Attendees enjoyed a diverse 
food menu, with special thanks to Mathruvedi for their support in 

making the day a success. The posters shared prior 
to the event created excitement and anticipation, 
and the day itself did not disappoint. Participants 
left with smiles on their faces, eagerly discussing 
plans for future gatherings and the bonds formed 
during this wonderful celebration. --- Feel free to 
adjust any details or add more personal touches!
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SMYM Family Day – A Grand Success!
SMYM Family Day, held on February 23, 2024, was nothing 

short of a spectacular celebration, bringing families together for a 
day filled with joy, camaraderie, and unforgettable moments. The 
event buzzed with energy as people gathered to enjoy delicious 
food, exciting games, and warm fellowship.

Our thattukada was an absolute showstopper, serving up a 
variety of mouthwatering dishes, from traditional snacks to hearty 
main courses, along with steaming naadan tea and refreshing lassi. 
The demand was overwhelming, and in an astonishing record time 
of just 20 minutes, we were completely sold out! The aroma of 
freshly prepared food, the hustle and bustle around the food stall, 
and the satisfied smiles of our guests made it a truly delightful 
experience.

The event was packed with engaging activities that catered 
to all age groups. The thrilling cone hoop challenge, the ever-
entertaining musical chairs for both kids and adults, and the fun-
filled balloon couple game brought out the competitive spirit 
and laughter of everyone involved. Children, parents, and even 
grandparents participated with enthusiasm, making it a day of true 
togetherness.

The vibrant atmosphere, filled with music, cheers, and the 

joy of community, made SMYM Family Day an event to remember. 
A heartfelt thank you to all the volunteers, participants, and 
supporters who made this day a phenomenal success. We look 
forward to creating even more beautiful memories together in the 
years to come!
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Family day 2025 celebration by Pithruvedhi
Pithruvedhi celebrated Family Day on February 16 with a 

fun-filled auction  and exciting door prizes. Families came together, 
shared laughs, and made great memories! 

Decennial Year – Story telling & Speech – Forane level winners 
from our parish

Congratulations to all the forane level winners!
•	 Story telling (Gr 1-3): 
		  Evelyn Tresa Lipin (First)
		  Ronex Ritto (Second)
•	 Story telling (JK/SK)
		  Andrea Rojo (Third)
•	Speech (Gr 4-7): 
		  Isabel Abraham (First)



70 Eparchy of Mississauga

•	Speech (Gr 8-12):
		  Sam Jose Paul (Second)
•	Speech (Youth): 
		  Ashley Suresh (Second)
•	Malayalam Speech (Youth): 
		  Albin Issac (Second)

Solemn Holy Communion – Initiation ceremony
On February 16, First Holy Communion students were blessed 

after Mass during a special initiation ceremony. 

 Preparation classes for the 
Solemn Holy Communion has 
started at the mission house and will 
happen every week

Mathruvedhi Updates
 Monthly 1st Friday Adoration 

by Mathruvedhi continues to be a 
source of spiritual renewal, and the 
past session was even more special 
as prayers were dedicated for all 
expecting mothers.

Mathruvedhi  also had a Snack 
Sale on February 23, which was a 
great success! 
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SMYM Updates
Praise and Worship

On Feb 16, 
2025, SMYM hosted 
a Praise and Worship 
at the Mission House 
Chapel, followed by 
socialization and 
fellowship. 35 youths 
participated.

Family Unit updates

St. Chavara Family unit         St. Jude Family Unit

 St. George Family Unit         St. Sebastian Family unit
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02	 10.30 am	 Celebrated Holy Qurbana at St. Mary’s Knanaya 	
			   Church, Toronto 
03	 08.00 pm	 Presided over the Finance council meeting
05	 11.00 am 	 Presided over the Curia meeting  
06- 09			   Pastoral visit, Cathedral   
06	 04.00 pm	 Visited the sick people
	 08.30 pm	 Presided over the Divine Academy board  
			   meeting at Cathedral 
07	 10.00 am	 Document verification at Cathedral 	
	 07.30 pm	 Offered Holy Qurbana and interacted with  
			   youth at Cathedral
08	 09.00 am	 Celebrated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral  
	 10.30 am 	 Presided over the meeting with Parish Council 	
			   Members of Cathedral
	 02.30 pm 	 Presided over the meeting with Catechism 		
			   Teachers
	 04.30 pm	 Presided over the meeting with Executive  
			   Committee members of various Associations 

FEBRUARY

2025
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09 	 08.30 am  	 Opened Holy Door in connection with the  
			   Jubilee Year 2025 and celebrated Holy  
			   Qurbana at Cathedral 
	 10.00 am 	 Interacted with the Parents 
	 10.45 am	 Interacted with Catechism Students of first 	 	
			   shift 
	 11.30 am	 Holy Qurbana at Cathedral
	 12.45 pm	 Interacted with the Parents
	 01.15 pm	  Interacted with Catechism Students of second 	
			   shift
	 03.30 pm	 Interacted with SMYM National and  
			   International Executive Committee Members
	 05.00 pm	 Celebrated Holy Qurbana
	 06.30 pm	 Interacted with the community 
10	 11.15 am 	 Participated in the Monthly Recollection 
12 	 11.00 am  	 Presided over the Curia meeting   
13	 07.30 am 	 Offered Qurbana at CMC Convent, Mississauga
	 08.00 pm	 Presided over the Sarghasandhya 2025 Core 		
			   Committee meeting
	 09.00 pm	 Participated in the Decennial Year Core  
			   Committee online meeting
16	 09.00 pm	 Presided over the Sarghasandhya 2025 Core 		
			   Committee meeting
17	 04.00 pm 	 Officially launched Sarghasandhya 2025  
			   at Cathedral 
19	 11.00 am 	 Presided over the Curia meeting
20	 09.00 pm 	 Participated in the Decennial Year Core  
			   Committee online meeting
21 	 07.30 am 	 Offered Holy Qurbana at AO Convent,  
			   Scarbrough
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	 09.00 am	 Visited a Hose at Scarbrough 
	 11.00 am 	  Presided over the special Curia meeting
22	 08.00 pm 	 Inaugurated ‘HOPE’- (A special online  
			   classes for the parents of special children) 		
			   conducted by Nurses Ministry
23	 06.30 pm 	 Offered the office of the dead, at Brampton 
24 	 06.00 pm 	 Participated in the reception to Most  
			   Rev. Sviatoslav Shevechuk, Major Archbishop 		
			   of Ukrainian Church, at Toronto 
26	 11.00 am 	 Presided over the Curia meeting 
	 03.00 pm 	 Traveled to Thunder Bay 
	 05.08 pm	 Arrived at Thunder Bay
	 07.00 pm	 Presided over the meeting with Ad Hoc 
			   Committee, at Sacred Heart  
			   Syro- Malabar Qurbana Center, Thunder Bay 
27 	 07. 00 pm 	 Participated in the Episcopal Ordination of Most 	
			   Rev. Alan Campeau, Bishop of Thunder Bay
	 09.00 pm 	 Presided over the Sarghasandhya 2025 Executive 	
			   committee meeting
28 	 11.15 am 	 Returned to Toronto  
	 01.15 pm	 Arrived at Toronto
	 06.30 pm	 Presided over the Press Conference for  
			   Sarghasandhya 2025 at Cathedral	
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